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PRESS CONFERENCE
XXXVI SUMMIT IMPLEMENTATION REVIEW GROUP MEETING (SIRG)
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2004

12:30 – 1:00 P.M.

On Wednesday, October 20, 2004, on the frame of the XXXVI Summit Implementation Review Group Meeting (SIRG), a press conference was held at the OAS headquarters regarding the preparations for the Fourth Summit of the Americas which will be held in November 2005 in Argentina. The spokesmen from the Republic of Argentina were Ambassador Jorge Taiana, Assistant Secretary of the Ministry of External Relations and the Ambassador Dario Alessandro, Assistant Secretary of Latin-American Politics from the same Ministry.
Ambassador Taiana explained in the press conference that the Argentine-proposed theme for the upcoming Summit, “Creating Employment to Confront Poverty and Strengthen Democratic Governance”, has received a “great acceptance” from each country. This theme was presented in the XXXV SIRG meeting that took place at the XXXIV General Assembly of the OAS this past June in Quito, Ecuador. The preliminary document for the discussion –presented by Argentina in that meeting- proposed several actions that will contribute to the creation for more and better employment.
Taiana also said that participation of civil society in the next Summit will be as “broad as possible.” This was demonstrated in the XXXVI SIRG where representatives of the participant countries had a dialogue with 46 civil society organizations, which will be able to contribute to the next Summit.
Likewise, Ambassador Taiana said that the inter-American organizations such as the OAS, IDB, CABEI, PAHO, CAF, IICA, OIM, CDB, and the World Bank, in addition to ILO, will have a very important role in the preparations of the next Summit.
Additionally, Taiana talked about the importance of linking ministerial meetings and the Summits of the Americas. He especially emphasized that the Ministerial meetings regarding work, health, and sustainable development, which will be held next year, will be of utmost importance to the Fourth Summit.
The main task of the Government of Argentina is to make sure that the Summit not only remains a good intention, but that it becomes a reality, and that it helps generate jobs with benefits throughout the Hemisphere. Ambassador Taiana also informed that, during the Fourth Summit of the Americas, the FTAA will be considered in parallel to the theme proposed by Argentina.
Finally, Ambassador Taiana talked about the latest happenings at the OAS. He told the press that the countries of the Hemisphere are in a "process of reflexion”, comprising of discussions and the exchange of opinions between the Member States of the Organization.

Attending the press conference were journalists from several international news agencies such as EFE, ANSA, DPA, Miami Herald, Voice of America, Washington Post, NOTIMEX, and AP TV. The Argentinean media was represented by La Nación, El Clarín and El Cronista.









